ST PHILIP & ST JAMES (LECKHAMPTON) AREA RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION
Draft Minutes of the 11th Annual General Meeting of the Association, 

held on Monday 9th May 2016 at Church House

1. Welcome and Introduction

The meeting was chaired by Clair Chilvers (Chairman). She welcomed everyone to the meeting, which marked SPJARA’s 10th Anniversary year. Founder Chairman Michael Dower had sent his greetings. 
A particular welcome was offered to Cllr Tim Harman (CBC Councillor and County Councillor), and Cllr Max Wilkinson (CBC Councillor) 
Apologies were received from Alex Chalk, Cheltenham MP, Rev Nick Davies and Hugh Arthur (Committee member)
About 45 members and guests attended the meeting. 
The proposed Agenda for the meeting was approved.  

2.   Minutes of the 10th Annual General Meeting 
2.1 Approval of the Minutes   

The draft Minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2015 had been circulated and were available on the website.  It was unanimously agreed by the meeting, that the Minutes should be approved as a true and accurate record of the meeting. 

2.2 Matters Arising 

(From  item 6(a)):  The Chairman reported that Rev Nick Davies had sent a message inviting all local residents to attend a meeting on 10th May, unveiling and explaining the architects’ proposals for reordering the Church and opening a 2-week period of consultation. Church House would not be put up for sale until planning permission for the reordering work had been received from the Church authorities, which was likely to be a period of several months.
3.   Chairman’s Report on the work of the Association over the last year 
The Chairman first reported on the sad death of founder Committee member Jill Maryszczak soon after the 2015 AGM, and expressed warm thanks for all the ways in which Jill had contributed to the work of the Association.
Membership and committee activity
SPJARA 129 had members in 2015/2016. 
The 11-person Committee met four times (with the two local councillors as guests). 4 newsletters were published and distributed. The web-site - www.SPJARA.org.uk is regularly updated and continued to receive about 200 hits a week. 
Fund-raising and Social Events
Six successful events were held during the year:

· July 2015: Stanway House and fountain visit. 18 people went and much enjoyed it.
· September 2015: Jazz garden party in Roger and Marie Owen’s garden. Another big success, with about 56 people
· November 2015: Wine Tasting  - 32 guests, £199 profit for the Tree Fund
· March 2016: Barnwood workshop – 15 attendees, from SPJARA, Pip and Jim’s and Cheltenham Connect.
· April 2016: Spice Lodge fund-raising dinner (for Save the Children Fund and Gloucestershire Wildlife Trust – about 33 guests, £570 raised)

· April 2016: Madresfield Court visit (18 participated and much enjoyed it)
Reacting to planning and tree works proposals 
Weekly sets of planning proposals from CBC were screened by Adrian, and weekly sets of tree works proposals by Colin. Comments are sent to CBC.
We objected to 2 planning proposals (one was turned down by CBC but has been appealed; the other we lost).
Projects
· The Norwood Triangle was finally completed .  During the past year, with help from Cllr.Tim Harman, Glos Highways and Amey finally achieved a surface that looks good and sheds only a little gravel; two cycle lanes; and a paved strip outside residents’ homes. They also paid for the two triangular beds to be planted with box bushes, and for lavender round the two other trees. SPJARA is watering, weeding and caring for the planting.  A street party to celebrate the completion is planned for 5th June.
There was a proposal to install a bench on the Triangle, and most members were strongly in favour. Consultation with the immediate neighbours of the Triangle would need to be carried out as some of them had concerns.
· The Andover triangle on the corner of Andover Road and Andover Walk was planted with small shrubs and bulbs by SPJARA volunteers.
· Many more street trees were planted, ten of them by Glos Highways with encouragement from Colin Davies, and watered by SPJARA. (Over 40 trees had been planted in the area over the past 8 years.)
· Annual street cleaning in the late autumn was organised with CBC. The reduction in Council staff means that the cleaning was sometimes late and residents were now asked to leave the streets clear of cars by street notices rather than individual letters, but this was working alright. Thanks to Phil Farmer for organising this.
· Victorian lamp posts One more tall post was painted this year (in Edward St)  - thanks to Hugh Arthur.

 4.   Treasurer’s report on the Association’s finances for the year ending 31 March 2016
Jonathan Moffitt, Treasurer, presented the accounts as shown attached to these Minutes.  In the general account, there was a balance of £830.64.  The Trees Fund contained £1,517.83 so the Association ended the year with a total balance of £2,348.47, compared with £3,243.27 at the start of the year. 

The report was welcomed and approved by those present.

5.   Election of Honorary Officers and Committee Members 

        The Hon Secretary said that she had received nominations for election of all the officers (Chairman, two Vice-Chairmen, Hon Treasurer and Hon Secretary) who were willing to serve for a further year. There were nominations for the re-election of all current members of the Committee, and for three new members. 
      The Chairman sought the meeting’s agreement to election en bloc of the following officers and Committee members, which was agreed nem con.   

	Name
	Position
	
	

	Clair Chilvers
	Chairman 
	
	

	Maurice Gran 
Vanessa Angelo-Thompson
	ViceChairman(joint) 
ViceChairman(joint)
	
	

	Jonathan Moffitt
Cassandra Phillips
	Treasurer 
Secretary


	
	

	Agnes Hanson
	Committee Member 
	
	

	Philip Farmer
	Committee Member
	
	

	Hugh Arthur
Colin Davies
	Committee Member
Committee Member
	
	

	Adrian Phillips
John Paterson
	Committee Member
Committee Member
	
	


Roy Arnold        Committee Member
Hugh Curran      Committee Member

Tim Harman       Committee Member
6.  The year ahead 
a) Events planned

These would include:

·  a Street Party in Norwood Triangle as a triple celebration of its completion,  SPJARA’s 10th Anniversary, and the Queen’s 90th birthday

· The summer jazz garden party

· An Autumn wine-tasting event

· A winter fund-raising dinner in aid of a local charity

b) Future of the Tree Fund

The Tree Fund had built up and was now larger than the general fund, even while being used for planting many trees and other plants. It was agreed that it should be re-named the SPJARA Local Green Fund, so that it could be used for other environmental improvements in the area and in the Bath Road, as well as tree planting.
c) Connect Streets – Bath Square project. AP gave a short illustrated presentation on the proposed Bath Square project, an initiative to create a more attractive environment in the existing Council-owned Bath Terrace and Commercial Street car parks (see www.connectrgen.com). Funds had been raised to employ a leading local firm of landscape architects to prepare a design and consultation on this would begin soon. He hoped that SPJARA would support the concept. In discussion, several speakers thought the idea was really exciting and should be welcomed by pedestrians and cyclists as well as car-drivers. Even though the Bath Road traders would benefit from the area being more attractive for their customers, there were reports that a number of traders were suspicious that the Community Benefit Society set up to promote the scheme had ulterior development motives; they also feared the loss of car parking spaces and higher parking charges.  AP explained that a CBS could only operate in the interests of the community; the scheme would be designed on the assumption that the number of car parking spaces would be roughly the same as now; and the council would almost certainly continue to run the parking. 
7. Local Councillors
Cllr Max Wilkinson congratulated Cllr Tim Harman on his recent re-election. He said he was the Chairman of the Council walking and cycling group, which was making some progress in the town. He was strongly in favour of the Bath Square scheme.
 Cllr Tim Harman said that he planned to work on getting the local footway pavement surfaces improved as they were in a very poor state. He would also work on getting double yellow lines painted round many corners where parking was dangerous. He thanked the groups joining in litter clearing in the area and elsewhere. He agreed that a 20mph limit on many residential roads would be useful, as well as using No Entry signs etc. to stop traffic cutting through streets like Great Norwood St.
Volunteers needed
Members were needed in particular for delivering newsletters

8. Conclusion
The Chairman thanked Christine Barlow for the splendid SPJARA birthday cake she had made.
There being no other business, the Chairman thanked all present for their support.
------------------------------------------------------


After the conclusion of the formal AGM, Craig Mortiboys, Cheltenham Trust Community Engagement Manager, gave a talk about the Cheltenham Trust
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